
Town of Evergreen 
April 17, 2024 Regular Monthly Meeting 

 
The April 17, 2024 Evergreen Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:55 pm following the Annual 
meeting by Chair Tim Kessler at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner, WI.  The meeting 
was properly advertised and all interested parties were notified. 
 
Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Mary Smith, Julie Kessler, Gabe Deans, Larry 
Bascombe, Doug Bruner, Brad Kildow, Brian & Mavis Melton, Char Hedlund, Larry Lawrence and 
Rozanne Livingston. 
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the March 11, 2024 Town Board 
Meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Clerk Kessler reported on the election turnout, election training, special assessments and hall rentals for 
the month.  Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to approve the Clerk’s report.  Motion Carried 
 
Treasurer Smith gave the monthly financial report and answered any question.  Motion by Wallace, 
second by Scalzo, to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion Carried 
 
Gabe deans reported that he took the road bans signs down on April 4th, did some patching, cleaned up 
logs on Tower Hill Road, plowed twice, did some brushing and took the wing off the grader and the 
trucks will be next.  Chair Kessler reported that road bans were on for 6 more days than normal. 
 
Town Clean-Up day was set for June 8th from 9 am to 1 pm.  No construction materials will be allowed, 2 
Tv’s per household, no hazardous waste and nothing with refrigerant will be accepted. 
 
Chair Kessler reported that our Maintenance Position will be vacant at the end of the week.  Motion by 
Scalzo, second by Wallace, to post the full-time job again.  Motion Carried 
 
Correspondence:  Chair Kessler reported that we received a notice on Justine Bluse’s Conditional Use 
Request from the Zoning Department.  He wants to add more camping sites.  The Board agreed to 
return the paperwork that the Town has no input since we have no zoning. 
 
Citizens Comments:  Larry Lawrence asked when the road review would be.  Chair Kessler responded 
that they have not set a date. 
 
County Board Supervisor’s Melton & Kessler gave their monthly report.  Chair Kessler also reported that 
he is the new County Board Chair.   
 
Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills.  Motion Carried 
 
Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion Carried 
 
Submitted by, 
Julie Kessler, Clerk 


